
Comment from Charles Dodge 

As a member of the disability community and a wheelchair user, I believe this is a step in the right 
direction. There are not currently enough options for rental vehicles that have adaptive equipment. I 
believe this will allow companies who provide rental vehicles to begin to provide more inventory to 
the public. It also allows customers to choose the vehicle that they would like to use to fit their needs 
instead of having to choose the one option that is only sometimes available. I think that there is a 
need to take additional steps. I believe that every rental company should have not only the options 
that this proposal provides but also vehicles with ramps and adaptive seating already in place. I also 
believe that there should be vehicles that have adaptive equipment for people who are deaf or heard 
of hearing. People with disabilities should have the same opportunities as people without disabilities 
and that includes not having to go through extra waiting periods for adaptive rental cars to be found 
or retrofitted. I believe people with disabilities should be able to make a spontaneous trip if they 
desire to do so. But, there is definitely a need for this proposal because there isn't enough inventory 
available at rental companies now. 

 


